From: Feminist Policy <feministpolicy.india@gmail.com>

Sent: 03 October 2023 06:36

To: Nitya Rao (DEV - Staff) < N.Rao@uea.ac.uk>; madhura@mssrf.res.in; MadhuraSwaminathan@gmail.com;

executivedirector@mssrf.res.in **Subject:** Heartfelt Condolences

**Warning:** This email is from outside the UEA system. Do not click on links or attachments unless you expect them from the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Soumya, Nitya and Madhura,

It is with profound sympathy that we acknowledge the departure of Prof. M.S Swaminathan and wish you comfort, courage and peace to overcome the loss.

Prof. Swaminathan shall forever be etched in our memories, not only for taking India's hunger off the plate, but also in our hearts and minds for his immense contribution as an agriculture scientist. He will forever be recognised for being at the helm of several institutes. His goodwill towards mankind shall forever be remembered, and shall continue to inspire us all.

Our deepest condolences to you and we pray, may his soul rest in peace.

In solidarity,
Dipa Sinha
Jashodhara Dasgupta
Renu Khanna
Ritu Dewan
Sarojini Ganju Thakur
Sona Mitra
Suneeta Dhar

Steering Committee, Feminist Policy Collective